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I want to thank the Legislature and the budget committees for their bipartisan work to pass 

Senate Bill 28. This budget makes important investments in economic development, 

infrastructure, and essential services that will positively impact the citizens of Kansas for years 

to come. 

Kansas is a national leader in economic development, and this budget makes investments across 

the state to provide our communities with the infrastructure and workforce necessary to continue 

that leadership. By investing in our higher education system, this budget also ensures that our 

universities, community colleges, and technical schools can continue to engage in cutting-edge 

education, research, and workforce training. 

This budget infuses significant funding into programs and facilities that serve the most 

vulnerable Kansans and keep our communities safe. It also continues the progress we've made in 

improving the government services Kansans depend on by providing state employees with a pay 

increase and investing in state facilities. 

Despite these successes, this budget falls short in several areas. Instead of using our existing 

surplus to cover the costs of capital projects immediately, this budget requires the state to take on 

debt and pass the costs of these projects on to taxpayers. It also fails to use this surplus to balance 

the state's checkbook by paying off existing debts. 

School funding, one of the core responsibilities of the state, is also not addressed in this budget. 

Kansas families and teachers rely on the Legislature to ensure they have the resources they need 

to provide our kids a world-class education. Failing to fully fund public schools in this budget 

creates unnecessary uncertainty that we may backtrack on rebuilding our education system. I 

encourage the Legislature to maintain the full funding of schools when it returns so that we can 

continue the progress we've made by fully funding education over the past five years. 

Additionally, this budget does not adequately address access to affordable healthcare. Expanding 

Medicaid is the fiscally prudent thing to do. It will infuse a billion dollars into the state and our 

communities annually. I will continue to urge the Legislature to do the right thing and expand 

Medicaid as soon as possible so that hard-working Kansans can get the healthcare they deserve 

and desperately need. 

Therefore, pursuant to Article 2, Section 14(b) of the Constitution of the State of Kansas, I 

hereby return Senate Bill 28 with my signature approving the bill, except for the items 

enumerated below. 
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